Elkton Village Council Regular Meeting Tuesday November 13th, 2018 Elkton Village Hall 57 N. Main St. Elkton, MI 48731 (989) 375-2270

President Randy Haley called the regular meeting of the Elkton Village Council to order at 7:00P.M. with the Pledge of Allegiance. Trustees present: Jeff Zarnke, Bridgette McCarty, John Ginter, Martin Baker, Agnes Kosinski, and Gail Brown.

Motion Agnes Kosinski, second Gail Brown to approve the agenda as presented. Motion carried.

Motion Agnes Kosinski, second Jeff Zarnke to approve the minutes from the October Regular meeting as presented.

Motion carried.

Motion Gail Brown, second Bridgette McCarty to approve the minutes from the Special Meeting held on October 17th, 2018 as presented.

Motion carried.

Public Comment: None

Guests: 1. Bob Brown- Region 7 Area Agency on Aging

Bob Brown and Hank Wintenberner, Huron County Board Representative, gave a presentation regarding the services and funding of the Region 7 Area Agency on Aging. A folder with pamphlets was distributed to each Council Member. All residents are encouraged to contact the Agency regarding the services offered in Huron County.

2. Jamie Wolschlager-Christmas Weekend

Jamie was not present at the meeting, but has in the past requested a donation from the Village for the Christmas Weekend activities. Motion Jeff Zarnke, second John Ginter to refer any donations to the Christmas Weekend activities to the DDA. Motion carried.

Old Business: None

New Business:

Employee Handbook Updates
 Motion Jeff Zarnke, second Gail Brown to accept the revisions to the Employee
 Handbook effective November 13th, 2018. Discussion.
 Motion carried.

2. Part Time Police Officers

Motion Jeff Zarnke, second Agnes Kosinski to refer the hiring of Part Time Police Officers to the Finance Committee. Discussion.

Motion carried.

Accounts Payable

Motion Martin Baker, second Bridgette McCarty to pay the bills as presented. Motion carried.

Department Reports

Ambulance – Coordinator Anthony Jobes: 33 runs for the month of October. On track to be over 300 runs for the year. No new people interested in being on the service right now.

DPW-Superintendent Lonnie Schulz: Fall Lagoon discharge is completed. The IPP testing is completed. Hydrants have all been flushed for the fall. Christmas decorations will be put up starting in a week and a half or so.

Police-Chief Scott Jobes: The patrol car is being repaired for some power steering issues this week. Complaints are down from last year. Halloween night went well. Scott will be attending training this month regarding the new recreational marijuana law.

Committee Reports- None

Public Comment- Gail Schember had suggestions for meeting notifications. Dave Fisher inquired about Accounts Payable.

Motion Gail Brown, second Agnes Kosinski to adjourn the meeting. Motion carried.

Meeting adjourned at 7:33P.M.

Respectfully submitted, Phyllis A. Baranski, CMC, CMMC Elkton Village Clerk/Treasurer

Phylod Band'